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September 7, 2022

Nicole Garcia

Queens Borough Commissioner

NYC Department of Transportation
120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285
Kew Gardens, NY 11424

RE: Request for a Feasibility Study for Safety Improvements on Broadway and 37*" Avenue and on
63" Street to 69" Street near the BQE Exit

Dear Commissioner Garcia:

At the September 6, 2022, meeting of the Transportation Committee, a motion was made and seconded
to request a feasibility study for safety improvements on Broadway and 37" Avenue and on 63" Street
to 69'" Street near the BQE Exit by Hart Playground. All were in favor of the motion by a show of hands
with none opposed and no abstentions.

The Committee discussed that motorists are speeding through to exit the BQE and they are not obeying
traffic regulations. The location is in need of LPI's and upgrades and traffic calming measures in order to

improve the overall safety of the public.

Community Board 2 is requesting the DOT conduct a feasibility study for safety improvements on
Broadway and 37" Avenue and on 63 Street to 69'" Street near the BQE exit.

We thank you for your consideration of this request and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

rafvtarkelMKleinert
District Manager

DMK/mag

cc: Morry Galonoy, Chairperson, Community Board 2
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Sheila Lewaqdowski, Chair, Transportation Committee
Tom Mituza;, Co-Chair, Transportation Committee
Gretha Suarez, New York City Department of Transportation
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